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· Greetings

Dear members, the season of spring, with its pleasant air and all other blessings, has come, and I believe that our esteemed members are all enjoying good health. I would like to extend my gratitude for your ongoing support for, and cooperation with, the activities of the Association. 

Once again it is the time of the year to share information with our esteemed members, as well as making some requests. Kindly review enclosed paperwork, and please do not forget to remit your membership fee. We greatly appreciate your cooperation.

For your information, we are planning to deliver this newsletter to you at an earlier point in time, in the future.

Hiromitsu HAYASHIDA, Executive Director

· The 70th National Convention to be held at Kwansei Gakuin University

The 70th National Convention is scheduled for the weekend of October 23 (Saturday) and 24 (Sunday), 2010, at Kwansei Gakuin University, with Professor Takao Norisada serving as committee chair.

The International Session, which has been held for the last four consecutive years, will also be hosted. Well-known researchers in global business communication are invited as keynote speakers. I strongly hope that this event should serve as a venue for an active exchange of ideas between our esteemed members and overseas guests.

Members are invited to submit their applications for presentations, and make this Convention even more successful. Your suggestions are welcome, so please do not hesitate to share your thoughts with our headquarters. You will find contact details at the end of this newsletter.

· The 69th National Convention 

The 69th National Convention was held at Chuo University Korakuen Campus on October 17 (Saturday) and 18 (Sunday) of 2009, with Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida serving as committee chair. More than fifty members gathered for seventeen sessions (including two special sessions) over the two-day period. A notable research specialist in the area of business communication, Dr. Jeremiah J. Sullivan (Professor Emeritus, University of Washington), and Dr. Yeonkwon Jung (Associate Professor, Kansai Gaidai University), were the two guests who gave their presentations. Moderated by Ms Eri Shiozawa, the subsequent Q&A session was also very invigorating, and the overall event was quite successful.  

To conclude, I would like to extend my sincere gratitude to all the people who were involved once again. Thank you very much.
· The New Board
On the first day of the 69th Convention, the secondary voting of the directors of the Board was conducted under the auspices of the Election Administration Committee, and twelve new directors were duly elected.

On the second day, the new directors chose Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida as the new Executive Director, by voting among themselves. Subsequently, the new Executive Director and other directors came to the conclusion that allocation of duties among the new directors should be assigned to the Executive Director at his discretion.  The new directors, as well as officers within the Board, are listed in the table below.

· International exchange news

　The ninth Asia-Pacific Conference of the Association for Business Communication was hosted at Chuo University on April 1-2, 2010, under the banner of “Global Business Communication: Past, Present and Future.” Many overseas and Japanese members attended the event for an active exchange. From the ABC Executive Committee, Dr. Betty Johnson (Executive Director) and Dr. Deborah Valentine (President) attended the event. Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida is the former Second Vice President of ABC representing Asia-Pacific, and was one of the co-hosts of the event, as was Prof. Shun-itsu Nakasako. Future ABC Conferences include one in Antwerp on May 27-29, and another in Chicago on October 26-30.

New directors and their roles

	Name
	# of votes
	Role

	H. Hayashida
	40
	Executive Director

	T. Nobu
	37
	Int’l Liaison Comm. Chair

	N. Kameda
	35
	Planning Comm. Chair

	S. Nakasako
	33
	PR Comm. Chair, Planning Committee

	N. Kamata
	31
	The Journal of Business Communication Editorial Comm. Chair

	Y. Nakatani
	30
	UNEAJ liaison

	Y. Yamamoto
	30
	UNEAJ liaison

	K. Yokoyama
	28
	JBC Editorial Committee

	M. Fujio
	26
	Planning Committee

	T. Kobayashi
	25
	Int’l Liaison & PR Committees

	Y. Nakamura
	23
	JBC Editorial Committee

	Y. Fukuda
	21
	National Liaison Comm. Chair

	Y. Kato
	17
	Runner-up


General affairs & accounting: S. Nakasako, Y. Nozue

Auditors: K. Kono, Y. Kondo

· Senior directors
Four senior directors, namely Professors T. Nobu, N. Kameda, N. Kamata, and K. Yokoyama were elected as senior directors.

· New members introduced

At the 69th National Convention, nice persons were recognized as new members. New members consist of two graduate students, four regular members, and three general members. Meanwhile, fourteen former members withdrew from the Association. At the time of the general meeting, the total membership count was 192 persons (including one supporting member, which is a corporation). Please refer to the table below for details.

Membership withdrawal

The following members withdrew from the Association, as reported at the general meeting.

WITHDRAWAL: I. Uchizaki, T. Saito, N. Furuya, Y. Hashizume, J. Nakagawa, N. Otani, K. Okada, and H. Arahata.

WITHDRAWAL BY DEFAULT: M. Amanuma, T. Kiuchi, Frank Carbullido, Nancy Patricia Lee, Poriss Richard, and Lorrain Marie-Josee.

New Members (In order of enrolment)

	Member-ship type
	Name
	Affiliation
	Chapter

	General
	K. KIshimoto
	Sojitz Planet
	Kanto

	Graduate Student
	Y. Takamori
	Kobe University
	Kanto

	General
	S. Kobayashi
	Nikon
	Kanto

	Regular
	H. Matsuo
	
	Kanto

	General
	Y. Katsura
	Midosuji LawOffice
	Kansai

	Regular
	T. Shimizu
	Osaka Univ.of Economics
	Kansai

	Regular
	N. Takahashi
	Aoyama Gakuin Univ.
	Kanto

	Regular
	J. Ro
	Hiroshima University
	Kyushu&Yamaguchi

	Graduate Student
	M. Hakusui
	Doshisha University
	Kansai


Note: The affiliations of the new members are current as at the time of the general meeting. 

JBCA Membership Status
	Membership type
	End 2008 
general meeting
	End 2009 
general meeting

	Honorary
	4
	4

	Regular
	178
	168

	General
	9
	11

	Graduate students
	6
	8

	Supporting
	1
	1

	Total
	198
	192


Withdrawals: 11 members in 2008, and 14 in 2009.

New membership: 9 members in 2008, and also 9 in 2009.

· Your academic accomplishments for the 2009 academic year can be recorded in the official publication, The Journal of Business Communication
Please submit your academic accomplishments for the 2009 academic year, such as books and papers, using the specific form as enclosed, by June 20 to be included in the annual Journal of the Association. Accomplishments are limited to the period from April 1, 2009 through March 31, 2010. Please note that the deadline is June 20.
· The 69th Annual Convention “Call for Papers” 

The Association invites members to present papers at the upcoming national convention, as scheduled for October 23 (Saturday) and 24 (Sunday) at Kwansei Gakuin University. Please note that the deadline for proposals is also June 20. 
· Annual Membership Fees

It is the time of the year that members are kindly reminded to remit their annual membership fees. Your regular or general membership fee of JPY 8000, or graduate student fee of JPY 4000, can be paid by using the enclosed JP Bank payment form.
· JBCA Outline

The Japan Business Communication Association is a well-established academic society with an history of over 70 years. Initially established as the Japan Business English Association, the Association is a member of both the Union of National Economic Associations in Japan and the Science Council of Japan. In 2002, after careful consideration, the Board of directors decided to change the name of the Association to the Japan Business Communication Association, thanks to the great efforts of former Executive Director Prof. Takao Norisada and other directors. The change signified the intention of the Association to further improve the academic quality of its activities. 
· Activities of the Association as managed by the headquarters
The main activities of the Association include an annual National Convention (normally in October), publication of annual bulletins and other printed matters. The Association relies solely upon membership fees to support its activities. Your cooperation is therefore greatly appreciated.

· Becoming a Member

Until recently, the Association required that two regular members, who were university or college faculty members, should recommend prospective members as applicants. Graduate students enrolled in doctoral courses were also allowed to apply for memberships, with letters of recommendation from their academic advisors. However, the Association revised its membership requirements significantly last year. Now, the membership structure includes general and graduate student members, in addition to the regular member status. The Association wishes to enlarge its membership, reinvigorate its organization, and improve the academic quality of its activities. Members are kindly requested to recommend qualified prospects to join the Association.

Activities of Regional Chapters: The Association has three regional chapters, and each chapter holds two or more regional conferences each year, in addition to and separately from the National Convention. Each Member belongs to the local Chapter.
JBCA Regional Chapters

Kanto Chapter:
c/o Prof. Yasuo Nakatani
Tokyo University of Science
500 Shimokiyoshisa, Kuki, Saitama 346-8512

Phone 0480-21-7600 Fax0480-21-4603
Email: ynakatanister@gmail.com
Kansai Chapter: 

c/o Prof. Mitsuo Nakamura
Faculty of Commerce, Kansai University
3-3-35 Yamate-cho, Suita 564-8680 Japan                                 Phone 06-6368-0671 Fax: 06-6339-7704
E-mail: nak@ipcku.kansai-u.ac.jp
Kyushu and Yamaguchi Chapter:

c/o Prof. Yuji Hayashi

Faculty of Humanities, Seinan Jo Gakuin University

1-3-5 Ihori, Kokura-kita, Kitakyushu, Fukuoka 8030-0835

Phone & Fax 093-583-5648
E-mail: yhayashi@seinan-jo.ac.jp
Note: Local chapter presidents have terms as stipulated by local chapter rules and regulations. Contact names and addresses are current as at the time of the publication.
· The JBCA Website

Prof. Shun-itsu Nakasako, Chair of the Public Relations Committee, is updating the JBCA Website. This newsletter is available for your perusal on the Association website, in both Japanese and English. Summaries of regional conference presentations are also available, at http://bus-com.web.infoseek.co.jp/
· Request to Members

Any change to your mailing address, affiliation, telephone number, etc. should be communicated to the chapter to which you belong. Such changes will be forwarded to headquarters by respective chapters.

· English translation
Please note that the editors apologize for any errors in the alphabetical representation (romanization, or phonetic translation) of Japanese and other names.

JBCA Headquarters:
c/o Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida

Faculty of Commerce, Chuo University

742-1 Higashi-nakano, Hachioji, Tokyo 192-0393 Japan

Phone 042-674-3649 Fax 042-674-3651
Email h_hayashida@hotmail.com
JBCA Headquarters Secretariat:
Please contact Prof. Shun-itsu Nakasako

Email nakasako@tamacc.chuo-u.ac.jp

